
ROCHESTER TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES 

MEETING AGENDA for REGULAR MEETING 

June 14, 7:00 p.m. Town Hall 
 

Call to order at 7:00 p.m. by leading the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Roll call:   Gary Landis, Trustee         _x_     Katheryn Frombaugh __x__ 

  Adam Mourton, Trustee   _x_ _    Laura Brady, Fiscal Officer _x _ 

 

A. Minutes        1st Gary   2nd Kathy 

 

B. Bills & Expenses         1st Adam   2nd Kathy 

               C. Financial Report for Prior Month     1st Kathy  2nd Adam 

                           

Sheriff’s Report:  Sherriff Report 

• 4 calls for the month – see report. 

                                                    . 

Local Reports: 

 

A. Fire Department–- 

•  Duane reported that there were 6 calls for May runs – 1 MVA, 1 Fire Alarm, 2 First Responder 

and 2 storm damage/wires down 

• Did well on the Chicken Dinner – they were sold out early (1 hour 40 minutes) 

B. Zoning –  

• Mike Martin attended the meeting in regards to his property on Bursley Road.  He is asking the 

Trustees for a easement so that the water lines can be run to his property??  The water lines 

must be run from the last house on Bursley Road onto the Township property and then across 

the street to his house. 

Kathy Made a motion to sign the easement for Mike Martin so that the water line can be run to his house. Gary 

seconded the motion and all were in favor.   

• Ken reported that he had permits for a swimming pool, driveway and a conditional use. 

 

         C. Roads –    Ben reported 

• He helped with the chip and seal in Huntington. 

• Mowed the ditches 

• There was a funeral 

• The pine tree in Evergreen cemetery needs some attention. 

• Jesse is doing ok with mowing the cemeteries.   

• The weed eater – Ben was going to look for a new one but did not find what he wanted so – we 

will just let it go for right now. 

• Gary meet with a gentleman about the lean to – The gentleman suggested to put a barn next to 

it 24x40x14 and this cost would be $21000.00 – we are going to wait on this for right now 

because the prices of lumbar are very high. 

• The Dumpsters that were here were not picked for like 2 weeks – Rumpke stated that they are 

having a shortage of drivers right now. 

              A, LORCO (Adam)  

   

• No Report 

 

C.   RLCWA (Kathy) 



 

• Did not attend the meeting 

• This was the first meeting held in person since COVID 

• Elected the same officers as last year. 

• NOVA will have another line extension 

 

 

D. SLCAD (Adam)  

 

• Still waiting to hear about the radio grant from the county 

• Huntington has a shortage on staff   

• Laura added that we did receive a letter from the Ambulance District thanking us for our 

support with the recent levy ( see letter attached) 

 

 

E.  TRASH (Kathy) 

 

• The attorney that represents us quit so waiting to hear on the new attorney. 

 

 

There was a message from a resident that would like to have Township and Village Garage Sale July 16-17. 

 

The Pavilion will be used August 14. 

 

Laura did discuss the issue with the General Fund and that she did speak with Local Government Services and she is 

working with them on trying to find some ways to help with the General Fund. 

She did discuss with the Trustees that we can pay a portion of the salaries from different funds but we will have to 

have documentation and a form filled out to do so – She is still not very comfortable doing this but will be looking 

into this again. 

Adam also stated that there was another township who has their trustee as a cemetery sexton and the fiscal officer 

pays the “salary” that would be paid for by the sexton out of the cemetery fund - This is not a extra compensation- 

just is taken out of cemetery. We will look more into this. 

 

 

 

No further business and meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

 

Adam Mourton, chairperson___________________ 

 

Laura Brady, Fiscal officer _________________ 

 

 

 

 


